
         
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Of Events Management Committee held on  
Monday 7th March, 2005 at 7.30pm 

at Sports House, Harbour Sport, Stadium Drive, Albany 
 
Present:   Jo Draisey (Chair); Sue Snyders, Katrina Berntsen, Suzanne Speers, Mike 

Knowles and  Philippa Bouzaid,    
 
 
Guest : Warren Gifford 
 
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes: 
Dolphin League: 
Warren Gifford attended the meeting to discuss the new criteria set by EMG at their 
previous meeting.  Warren felt that changing the criteria would limit the numbers and further 
compound the participation in Dolphin League.  ASA should be focusing on getting the 
participation up.  It was felt that Dolphin needed more promotion and marketing by way of 
opening up the Dolphin League to Swim Schools, School teams etc.  At this stage, there 
would be no Centre League.  This matter was discussed at length. 
 
Moved  by Sue Snyders that EMG re-set the criteria for  Dolphin League for its Autumn 
meet to stay as it has always been.  EMG will review at the end of the 3 month meet.  
Seconded  Katrina Bernsten        Carried 
 
 
Pentathlon Event 
This was discussed and the criteria has been set for this Meet.  Philippa to organize the 
poster and forward to EMG for checking.  Poster to be on the website by the end of the 
week.  EMG to consider the half time entertainment. 
 
 
WAQ Tender Form  
Moved by Sue Snyders that the Level 1 July meet be given to WAQ to run. 
Seconded  Suzanne Speers.        Carried 
 
General Business: 
NZ Youth & Open Championships.  Suzanne Speers recommended to the committee that 
an assistant Team Manager be appointed to assist at these championships.  This was 
discussed and EMG decided that there will only be one Team Manager.    
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting closed at 9.45pm 
 
 
 
 


